The Honorable Larry Phillips

May 9, 2006

Page 2

May 9, 2006
The Honorable Larry Phillips

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:

This proposed ordinance provides funding for the implementation of the Memorandum of Agreement between King County and International Brotherhood of Teamsters Local 763 regarding pay range adjustments for nine positions in the Department of Assessments.  There is a collective bargaining agreement in effect between the parties that expires December 31, 2006.  The Memorandum of Agreement was negotiated pursuant to a re-opener provision in the collective bargaining agreement that provides for negotiations to determine pay rates for new job titles that were anticipated to be created during the term of the contract 

The positions covered by the Memorandum of Agreement were allocated to the previously adopted job classifications of Geographical Information Specialist – Entry, Geographical Information Specialist – Journey, and Information Technology Systems Specialist – Journey.  The negotiated market-based pay ranges are the same as those of the same job classifications in other county departments, established through the Information Technology Classification/Compensation Agreement adopted in Ordinance 15023.  The new classifications and pay ranges result from that comprehensive countywide review of information technology jobs.

The proposed ordinance appropriates $122,470 from the Current Expense fund to the Department of Assessments, and disappropriates the same amount from Salary and Wage Contingency, amending the 2006 Budget Ordinance 15333, Sections 35 and 38.
Thank you in advance for your review of the enclosed documents and your consideration of the supplemental funding.  Please contact Bob Cowan, Director, Office of Management & Budget (296-3434) if you have any questions regarding the agreement. 
I certify that funds are available.
Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director




  Rebecha Cusack, Lead Staff, BFM Committee



  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council

Bob Cowan, Director, Office of Management & Budget (OMB)
Debora Gay, Deputy Director, OMB

Helene Ellickson, Budget Supervisor, OMB

Greg Shiring, Budget Analyst, OMB

The Honorable Scott Noble, Assessor

Rich Medved, Administrative Services Director, Department of Assessments
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